## Williams, Kastner&Gibbs PLLC

A NORTHWEST LAW FIRM

October 11, 2004



David W. Wiley Attorney at Law (206) 233-2895 dwiley@wkg.com

89010.0112

Ms. Carole J. Washburn WUTC Executive Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW P.O. Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504

Attention: Betty Young, Compliance Specialist

Re: Update to Docket No. TG-030059 and TG-030060

In re American Disposal Company, Inc. d/b/a Vashon Disposal and

Murrey's Disposal Company, Inc.

Dear Ms. Washburn:

As your files will reflect, the Orders Granting Temporary Exemption served in these matters on February 12, 2003 extended both American Disposal and Murrey's Disposal an exemption until January 31, 2005, to revise their billing procedures to comply with WAC 480-70-396. As previously indicated, neither company then had the billing software to accommodate the one month advance billing requirements in the revised rule. This is now to formally notify the Commission that the two companies will be in compliance with the maximum one-month advance billing requirement in WAC 480-70-396 with the next billing to be transmitted to customers in November, 2004.

Should the Commission or your staff have any further questions regarding American and/or Murrey's compliance with WAC 480-70-396, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned or Irmgard Wilcox at (253) 414-0354. Thank you very much for your cooperation and attention throughout this matter.

Yours truly,

WILLIAMS, KASTNER & GIBBS PLLC

David W. Wiley

DAV:slr

cc: Irmgard Wilcox

Eddie Westmoreland